Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Park Board

Date:  December 12, 2012 . . . 12.12.12!!!
Present: Leah Melquist, Jim Whitehead, Cindy Janssen, Dan Splichal, Susan Splichal, Kim Greendahl, Julie Tunseth, Leah Whigham, Allen Anderson, Katie Johnke, Tanis Hastmann, Warren Hanson, Bethany Brandvold, Heidi Panos, Andrew Magness


	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Review Minutes
	 Approved
	
	 Susan Splichal

	Treasurer’s Report
	 Next meeting
	
	

	Members
	Attendees introduced themselves to the group
	
	

	Thank You
	 Thank you to Cindy for the delicious, festive, healthy snack and cider!
	
	

	Agency News
	WelCore Health 
WelCore Health still has vaccines available.
 KGFK 1590 AM – some comments made on air were inappropriate references to drinking and contained

           sexual innuendos; discussion was held re a letter of objection to this practice

                     Facts to consider before signing or submitting a letter: 

· Is there a documented Code of Conduct for on-air personalities?

· Leah volunteers to check with a knowledgeable friend re media issues.
· Jim noted the potential an official letter poses to address comments on-air which may

                            force the issue and have backlash effect.

· Any person interested in collaborating in writing or, subsequently, in signing a letter of objection is asked to contact Molly directly.

 GreenwayTrail news

A “Bicycle Wayfinding Webinar” will be held Wednesday, December 19, 2012; $75.00 registration fee has

 been paid for an attending group.  The webinar thus is open to the public. 

 Questions have been posed re snow removal on the Greenway; city staff will meet to address the issue

 which is pertinent to a distinct shift between Greenway Trail use solely for recreation to the additional use

 of the Greenway for work

 or home accessibility.  Suggestions to the city for bicycle use include:

· one color for bike lanes (shift from white to green)

· route signs to match color for bike lanes

· more stencils on the roads

· more signs in the downtown Grand Forks area

· review of bike routes for public recommendations and considerations

· request that Grand Forks reapply for recognition as a “Bicycle Friendly City”, a prestigious recognition through Bicyclists of America
There was a short discussion of the best means to promote bicycle helmet safety; suggestions were made with no action at this time.
Ground UP Adventures
Choice Health and Wellness expressed interest in Ground UP Adventures to teach some courses on Dusty’s Creek (newly named waterway outside the Choice Health & Fitness building on South Washington).
Other options/projects presented:
· proposed boathouse on the river – location downtown in the Central High School overflow parking; this would be a removable structure
· challenge to change the perception of the Red River to recreation for the public, a shift from with the historical flooding association, while remaining cognizant of safety concerns

· City Council, Chamber of Commerce, other partners are collaborating in support of this shift in perception
· Extreme North Dakota Iceman Triathlon will be held February 23, 2013; the Triathlon will include skiing, biking, running 
· Current perceived dangers of the Red River are non-existent in relation to other rivers and lakes in the region; thus, there is a move to allow swimming in the Red River, currently legal federally as this is a federal waterway yet local authorities tend to frown on this practice

· Family Adventure Race application funding from Group Up Adventures will be submitted to the Coalition next spring

Pink Chef / Dude Chef Program

Family Fiesta next week in conjunction with Pink Chef / Dude Chef program.
· YMCA Pink Chef / Dude Chef was the first award for Coalition Funding.
· Anecdotal comments have been very supportive of the Pink Chef / Dude Chef program.
Grand Forks Air Force Base

Following the December 6, 2012 smoking ban only 2 smoking rooms now remain on the Grand Forks Air Force Base; there is a concerted effort underway to ban smoking throughout the GFAFB.  Currently, businesses on the GFAFB have been very supportive of this ban.
SPA was suggested to produce a YouTube video to promote smoking cessation efforts
ACHIEVE Grant
The ACHIEVE grant has morphed into the Take Action initiative; the Take Action plan is exploring the longer-term potential for banning smoking in public parks.  This campaign would require a careful approach with appropriate message framing to have a potential for success.
· Healthy choices at wrestling meets are an outcome of the Take Action initiative; healthy food choices at some worksite places, athletic events are being implemented.
· A request to identify healthy items in local restaurants has the currently remarkable success rate of 4 out of 4 restaurants saying yes to this request.  Those restaurants are:
                    Sprouts Café

                    Rhombus Guys

                    Dakota Harvest

                   Amazing Grains
· Stickers and advertising will be provided by the grant.
· The Grand Forks Health Department website will advertise these restaurants
Grand Forks Housing Authority

The Grand Forks Housing Authority is implementing a plan to prohibit smoking on all properties by summer 2013; smokers are not a legally “protected class” thus the Authority is allowed to make this rule.
The GF Housing Authority bought a “bedbug fighting machine” and now has hired an expert on extermination; all units are being inspected (around 900 units).  The GF Authority inspects all reported suspicions thus the importance of reporting was reiterated and emphasized.
Grand Forks Public Health 
Recent tuberculosis (TB) issues have promoted collaboration with CDC representatives, currently in the city, and with the North Dakota State Health Department; Public Health has implemented Direct Observe Therapy (DOT).
Safe Kids Grand Forks

· Reference flyers pertaining to the "season" were previously sent to Coalition members (toy safety and CO). 
· Safe Kids will be publishing a Child Passenger Safety "Special Edition" newsletter on February 1, 2013 focusing on motor vehicle safety topics.  If members have appropriate things they would like to have included, please send to Carma Hanson by 1.10.13; suggestions are always welcome for upcoming issues.
-  There are several traffic safety bills coming before the legislature in 2013; information will be updated at the January meeting.  If anyone is interested in learning about any of the following bills before then contact Carma:
               -  Graduated Drivers Licensing

               -  Primary Seat Belt Bill 

               -  Enhanced Booster Seat Bill 
 -  Applications for booths are still being taken for the Sunshine Fest to be held on January 26, 2013; cost is $10 to walk, run or attend the health, safety and wellness fair.  Note from Carma: “Even if you can't attend, consider registering and all $10 goes toward the Sunshine Hospitality Home (a great community project).  Those that register by 1-19 will be entered in a drawing for a FREE i-pad!!!  We also will need volunteers that day and will be sending out a sign up notice soon.”   

Upcoming Coalition meetings
3 speakers have been determined for January 2013: 

          Topic: Discussion of alcohol prevention; this presentation’s focus will be prevention of abuse of alcohol, not prohibition of use of alcohol
· Presentation will include objectives thus a Continuing Credit certificate may be obtained by participants and used for licensure.
Continuing Education credit will be 1 contact hour.
Topic for April meeting will be the abuse of prescription drugs; this is becoming a major issue in health

            care as well as within the community at large. 
Members are asked to suggest topics and/or speakers for February and March meetings.

	goal of 200 participants
Congratulations, Chefs!
Tanis volunteered to help through a class at UND fall of 2013

	 Molly Soeby
Leah Whigham

Molly Soeby

Kim Greendahl will attend

Andrew Magness is exploring options

Andrew Magness
Leah Whigham
Allen Anderson
Warren Hanson
Jane Croeker, Mary Lein, Jim Vasicek  

Molly Soeby

	Next Coalition meeting
	Date:          Wednesday, January 9, 2013

Time:          2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Location:    Grand Forks Park Board Conference Room
	
	Warm wishes to you and your families for lovely holidays -
See you in 2013!
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